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Staffing News





This week the school held interviews for the position of Deputy Headteacher. We are very pleased to be able to tell you that Ms. Sharon Jenkins has been appointed to this role and will take up her position in September. Ms Jenkins is very much looking forward to joining us here at Hailey and hopes to make more visits to the school next term.





School Lunches





As we previously detailed in our school newsletters may we please remind you that school lunches need to be paid for on the Monday of each week for the week ahead.  We have noticed that a number of parents are paying for meals on different days of the week and the additional administration involved in this is having a significant impact on the workload of the office staff. From Term 6, parents will be contacted to request that a packed lunch be brought into school if a school lunch has not been paid for on a Monday.  Thank you for your support in this matter.





Pupil Achievements





Congratulations to the following children who received an award last week:-





Headteacher


Aaliyah Gannon, Bluebell Driskell, Eleanor Horn, Katie-Jane Partridge.





Deputy Headteacher


Connor-John Kinnear, Jessica Horn, Fleur Gent





Lunchtime Supervisor


Toby Chapman





Congratulations to Isla Anderson who gained her Level 6 gymnastics badge this week.





Bike Marking





Thames Valley Police will be post coding bikes in the Hailey Village Hall car park from 10.30am to 11.30am during half term.  





Governor News





We are pleased to welcome Helen Bridge as an Associate Member of the Governing Body.





Hailey School News Online





This week the school was featured in the Oxford Mail and Witney Gazette online news. Please use the link below to find out why.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/news_bites/14511286.Hailey_Primary_School_rated_outstanding_by_Church_of_England_inspectors/" �http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/news_bites/14511286.Hailey_Primary_School_rated_outstanding_by_Church_of_England_inspectors/�








After School Clubs





Thank you to everyone who has returned after school club booking forms.  Please note that clubs will start on 7th June.  If your child is taking part our Outdoor Adventure club then please could you send wellies into school and ensure they have a waterproof coat?  Thank you.








Cleaner Required





Wood Green School have a temporary vacancy for a part time cleaner for 20 hours a week (ideally 11am to 3pm) during term time.  Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.wgswitney.org.uk" �www.wgswitney.org.uk� for an application form.  Deadline for applications is 9th June.





Half Term Tennis Courses





Excel Tennis Academy are running holiday courses during half term. The dates are Tuesday 31st May - Friday 3rd June at the Witney Lawn Tennis Club.  The courses are running:


9:00 - 12:00 (half day) and 9:00 - 15:00 (full day) and are for children aged 4 - 16 years old.  The courses are all run by Excel Tennis Academy qualified coaches and assistants. 


To book onto the courses simply fill out the online application form using this link


� HYPERLINK "http://www.exceltennisacademy.co.uk/" \l "!holiday-courses/ccis" \t "_blank" �http://www.exceltennisacademy.co.uk/#!holiday-courses/ccis �or visit 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.exceltennisacademy.co.uk/" \t "_blank" �www.exceltennisacademy.co.uk�.








From all at Hailey School, have a lovely half term break.  We will see you back in school on


 Tuesday 7th June 2016.





Lib Fest





LibFest was set up in 2014 after Witney school girl, Liberty Baker was tragically killed whilst walking to Henry Box School. Liberty was just 14 years old.   LibFest was set up to honour both her memory and celebrate her life. In 2015 the first LibFest was held and raised just under £12,000 for charity. They hope to exceed this total this year and their 3 chosen charities for 2016 are: See Saw (Grief support for children and young people in Oxfordshire), CHART (Children's Hospice Arts) and Thames Valley Air Ambulance.


 


This year the event takes place on Saturday 25th June at the Leys recreational park.  
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Coats





Given the changeable weather, please could you ensure you send your child to school with a coat so that they are able to enjoy outdoor play?  Thank you.





Quad Kids Athletics





Last week and this week a group of Lower and Upper Junior children teamed up with pupils from Finstock Primary School to take part in the Witney Partnership of Schools Quad Kids Athletics competition at Wood Green School.  Our pupils thoroughly enjoyed taking part and their team spirit and fantastic effort was a credit to Hailey School.  Well done!


Thank you to Miss Purves for accompanying the children and to those parents who transported the children. 



































Upper Junior Residential Meeting





The Upper Junior residential is not far away. Today the children have brought home information from PGL regarding kit lists and a letter regarding contact information which needs to be completed and returned to school. There will be a parent meeting in school on Thursday 9th June at 5pm in the Upper Junior classroom for you to find out more and ask any questions.





Christian Aid





If you are able to donate, can we please remind you to return Christian Aid envelopes to the school office?  Thank you.








